

A

Listen to the podcast about South Africa. Then choose the correct answer.

- 1 Does Carrie have a favorite country?
 - A Yes, her favorite is South Africa.
 - B Yes, her favorite country is the United States.
 - C No, because they all have good and bad things.
- 2 Where does Carrie travel to?
 - A To countries with nature, and countries with beaches.
 - B To countries with nature and cities.
 - C To cities and beaches.
- 3 When did Carrie travel to South Africa?
 - A In July last year.
 - B In September this year.
 - C In December last year.
- 4 How long did Carrie stay in South Africa?
 - A two weeks
 - B three weeks
 - C four weeks
- 5 What did Carrie do on her trip to South Africa?
 - A She went on a boat, on a train trip and to a mountain.
 - B She went to Table Mountain.
 - C She only went to one city.

_____ / 10 (2 points each)

B

Listen to the conversation between Azami and Joe. Circle the correct answer.

- 1 Today is their *first / second* day at college.
- 2 *Azami / Joe* is from Chicago.
- 3 *Azami / Joe* is studying music.
- 4 *Azami / Joe* speaks four languages.
- 5 *Azami / Joe* lives in a student apartment.

_____ / 10 (2 points each)

C Circle the correct answer.

- 1 I can't help you right now because I'm *doing* / *brushing* the dishes.
- 2 Some days I ride my bike to work and other days I *ride* / *drive* my car to work.
- 3 I often *help* / *take* my daughter with her homework.
- 4 My mother doesn't drive so she *does* / *takes* the bus to work.
- 5 Sergey is in the bathroom right now. He's *washing* / *brushing* his teeth.

_____ / 5 (1 point each)

D Circle the correct answer.

- 1 I work for a great company and there are eight people in my *meeting* / *office*.
- 2 I love music and I'm going to learn to *draw* / *play* the guitar.
- 3 My son goes to a special park in the city to *skateboard* / *snowboard* with his friends.
- 4 A good company usually has happy *workers* / *desks*.
- 5 When I am at work I usually take a *lunch* / *break* in the morning to have coffee.

_____ / 5 (1 point each)

E Match the definitions and the words.

- | | |
|---|---------------|
| 1 You do this when you arrive at the airport. | A destination |
| 2 Time when you are not working. | B tour |
| 3 The place you travel to. | C vacation |
| 4 When you go to a museum and a person tells you about the art. | D check in |

_____ / 4 (1 point each)

F Complete the paragraph with words from the box.

eat get together have meet play take

I'm so happy because my cousins Amanda and Rodrigo are here in La Ceiba. I'm going to ¹ _____ them this afternoon at the train station. In the evening, I'm going to ² _____ them out to dinner at my favorite restaurant and we're going to ³ _____ outside. Tomorrow we're going to ⁴ _____ with my parents and we're going to ⁵ _____ a picnic in the park and we're going to ⁶ _____ games. It's going to be a great day!

_____ / 6 (1 point each)

G Cross out the word that does not belong in each group.

- | | | | | |
|---------------|------|----------|--------|-----------|
| 1 black beans | eggs | steak | wait | ice cream |
| 2 ranch | farm | soda | bus | ticket |
| 3 pink | trip | yellow | red | blue |
| 4 skirt | lamb | crackers | cheese | tomato |

____ / 4 (1 point each)

H Put the words in the box into the correct category.

beef boots coconut cute fast green purple shorts

Clothes	Describing people and places	Colors	Food

____ / 8 (1 point each)

I Write the questions and the answers.

- Where are you going?
I _____ (supermarket)
- Are _____ right now? (your friends/study)
No, they're at the mall.
- What _____ ? (you/read)
I'm reading a text message.
- What _____ right now? (your mom/do)
She's at the office.
- Are you taking the subway to work?
No, _____ . (bus)

____ / 5 (1 point each)

J Put the words in the correct order to form questions.

- going to / Who / meet / they / are / ?

- finish / you / going to / When / work / are / ?

- buy / you / going to / these / Are / shoes / ?

- I'm / weekend / going to / work / this / not / .

____ / 4 (1 point each)

K Circle the correct answer.

- 1 It's very cold today so we *can / can't* surf.
- 2 In English class we have to speak English. We *can / can't* speak our own language.
- 3 *This / These* cake is delicious!
- 4 *Is this / Are these* your cousins in the photo?
- 5 There is no Wi-Fi here so I *can / can't* use the internet.

____ / 5 (1 point each)

L Choose the correct answer.

- 1 Yesterday I _____ a sandwich for lunch.
A eat
B ate
C did eat
- 2 My sister starts work at 8 a.m. and so she _____ get up very early.
A has to
B have to
C wants to
- 3 Where _____ you on Saturday when I called?
A was
B were
C weren't
- 4 The flight leaves at 6 p.m. and we _____ check in two hours before it leaves.
A have to
B has to
C like to
- 5 Usually when I go on vacation, I _____ take a tour to see all the interesting places.
A have to
B like to
C need to
- 6 I can't come to your party because I _____ work on the weekend.
A has to
B like to
C have to
- 7 My friends Artem and Olya _____ in class today.
A was
B did
C weren't
- 8 Ignacio _____ be a doctor.
A wants to
B need to
C have to

____ / 8 (1 point each)

M Complete the conversation. Use the correct form of the verbs in the box.

be drive fly go go stay

- Ruth Where did you ¹ _____ on vacation?
- Janice We ² _____ to Michigan to see my friend Bradley.
- Ruth Where did you stay?
- Janice We ³ _____ with Bradley. He has a big apartment.
- Ruth Did you ⁴ _____ there?
- Janice No, the flights are expensive. We ⁵ _____ there, in my car. It ⁶ _____ a great vacation!

____ / 6 (1 point each)

N Read the article and choose the correct answer.

Schools on boats

In some parts of the country in Bangladesh a lot of children can't go to school. These children live near rivers, and in the rainy season it is very difficult for these children to go to school. Sometimes there are no trains, buses or roads from the children's houses to the schools.

At this time of the year, in the rainy season, a boat travels to them. The school, the chairs, the tables, the teachers and the books are all on the boat.

Last week I took a flight to Bangladesh to visit one of the schools. I arrived in Dhaka and it was a very hot, sunny day. The school was a long way from the airport, so I needed to take a very long trip on a train and a bus. I arrived at the school and the children were all in the classroom on the boat. Some of the students were outside on the boat and some of the children were inside. I met the teacher and all the students on their special boat school. They were all very friendly and we drank tea.

It was a beautiful day, and I stayed with the children until they finished school in the afternoon.

- 1 What can be difficult for school children in Bangladesh?
 - A It rains a lot.
 - B Sometimes children can't go to school because of the rain.
 - C Sometimes there are problems with the trains and the children can't go to school.
- 2 What do we know about the boat?
 - A When there are no buses, people can use the boat.
 - B The boat is very big.
 - C The boat is sometimes a school for the children.
- 3 Why did she go to Bangladesh?
 - A To visit a school.
 - B To ride on a boat.
 - C To take a vacation.
- 4 What did she see?
 - A Children on the boat inside the classroom.
 - B Children on the boat outside the classroom.
 - C Children on the boat inside and outside the classroom.
- 5 What did she like about the day?
 - A The weather was sunny and hot.
 - B She went on a boat down a big river.
 - C She saw the children in their special school.

_____ / 10 (2 points each)

O Read the article. Circle *True* or *False* for each statement.

Hi Isabel

How are you? We're on vacation and we're staying on a ranch in Uruguay. It's a really big farm, and it's great because there are a lot of horses and the ranch is very interesting.

We arrived here on Saturday. The flight wasn't a long trip, it was three hours. After the flight we took a bus to the ranch. We arrived at midnight and we were very tired, so we went to bed.

Yesterday I rode a horse for the first time. It was exciting, and I want to ride again today! Ian didn't ride a horse but he watched and he took photos. In the afternoon we walked around the ranch and saw all the interesting plants and animals. We met the workers on the ranch and we talked to them.

Tomorrow we're going to go on a tour to see more ranches and we're going to visit a museum. The tour starts at 10:00 a.m. and so we have to get up early. We're going to have a picnic at one of the ranches.

I have to go now because we're going to have breakfast. The breakfast yesterday was very big, it was wonderful. I had bread and cheese and a banana, and Ian had eggs. Today I'm not going to have a big breakfast because we're going to have a big lunch. We're going to have steak in a restaurant near here!

See you soon,

Kate

- | | |
|---|--------------|
| 1 Kate and Ian drove to the ranch. | True / False |
| 2 Yesterday, Kate took photos and Ian rode a horse. | True / False |
| 3 They are going to visit a museum after breakfast today. | True / False |
| 4 Yesterday they had a big breakfast. | True / False |
| 5 Today they are going to go out for lunch. | True / False |

_____ / 10 (2 points each)